Minutes
University Wide Undergraduate Curriculum Committee

Tuesday, September 20, 2005
16A Leonard Hall
1.
Call to Order:   3:20 PM
Present: Barnacle, Craig, Hannibal, Kabala, Kostelnik, Martin, McCombie, Numan, Pankaj, Peterson, Sechrist, Staszkiewicz, Wheeler 
Excused:  Sadler, Scandrett
Absent:  Flickinger

II.
On a Craig/Kabala  motion, the September 13, 2005 minutes were approved as submitted.
III.
Co-Chairs Report
Sechrist confirmed the meetings times for the screening committees.
IV. Honors College Committee Report:
The following report was accepted on a Hannibal/Martin motion:

For Action:
Approved courses CHEM 483 Honors Thesis and CHEM 484 Honors Seminar in Chemistry for /H/ credit  [hold for action on CHEM 484 by UWUCC]
For Information:
Approved HNRC 499 proposal for "The Human Experience of Time," Eric Rubenstein, Philosophy department [hold for action by Liberal Studies Committee]
V. Liberal Studies Committee report:
None
VI.
05-4h  MGMT 452 Comparative Management (course revision dual list with grad)
The proposer resubmitted this proposal after incorporating the changes recommended by the UWUCC at its last meeting. The only issue identified for possible change was that objectives 2 and 5 were seen as redundant.  Sechrist will communicate that to the department.  The proposal was approved provisionally on a Barnacle/Martin motion.

VII.
05-4i  MGMT 454  International Competitiveness (course revision dual list with grad)

The proposer resubmitted this proposal after addressing all the concerns raised by the UWUCC at its last meeting.  The proposal was approved on a Staszkiewicz/Peterson motion.
VIII.
05-19  SAFE 441/541 Accident Investigation, distance education (P. Rivers)
The UWUCC commended the proposer for an excellent proposal.  Minor editorial changes were suggested to the catalog description.  A question was raised as to whether it really is or should be necessary for a hard copy of assignments to be submitted in addition to the electronic submission.  The proposal was approved on a Staszkiewicz/Martin motion.
IX. Syllabus of Record.  The discussion concerning what constitutes an official “Syllabus of Record” continued from the last meeting.  Sechrist and Staszkiewicz each provided draft suggestions for what might constitute an official syllabus of record handout.  This was a good discussion with a general sense that the UWUCC is coming close to developing a proposal for the Senate.  Sechrist and Staszkiewicz will work to incorporate the committee’s suggestions into the next draft.
X. Pre-law minor(s).  Sechrist provided a model of what the Pre-law minor proposal might look like in a sample department (English).  Suggestions were made that Sechrist will incorporate into a redesign.  Sechrist will also communicate with some of the affected departments and with the Pre-law advisor, Dr. Gwen Torges.
XI. Sechrist commented on the example of a syllabus from Page 96 of the UWUCC handbook.  A concern had been raised that the objectives in the example may not all be well written.  The UWUCC made some suggested changes and Sechrist will rewrite the objectives accordingly.
XII. Adjourned at 4:35 PM

Respectfully Submitted

Mark Staszkiewicz

